
 STATE OF ILLINOIS  
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

 

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.   •  SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 • (217) 782-3516 FAX:  (217) 785-4111   
 
ELECTRONICALLY TRANSFERRED 
          
August 21, 2019 
 
Joe Ourth, Partner 
Saul, Ewing, Arnstein, & Lehr LLP 
161 North Clark Street, Suite 4200 
Chicago, IL  60601 
 
RE: Modification of an Application for Permit  
 Health Facilities Planning Act 
 PROJECT: #19-014-MIRA Neuro Behavioral Health Center for Children & Adolescents, 

Tinley Park  
 APPLICANTS: MIRA Neuro Behavioral Health Care, LLC 

  
Dear Mr. Ourth: 
 
On August 15, 2019 we received the Modification of Application for Permit for Project #19-014.  
This Modification is considered a Type A Modification because the increase in the total gross 
feet exceeded the original total gross square feet by more than 10% (48,000GSF-35,682GSF = 
12,318 GSF ÷ 35,682 = 34.5%).   
 
This Type A modification also requires an additional fee of $3,084.04 that includes $1,084.04 
(.22 x $492,745 = $1,084.04) and a fee for the Notice of an Opportunity for a Public Hearing of 
$2,000.  Section 77 ILAC 1130.230 – Fees  
 
Modification of an Application for Permit 
  

A)        If a modification of an application for permit results in an increase in the total estimated project 
cost, the application processing fee shall be recalculated on the basis of the revised estimated project cost.  
This Section is applicable with respect to any additional fees required for a modified application. 
  
B)        If a modification results in the need for an additional notification of opportunity for public hearing, 
then an additional fee of $2,000 will be assessed. 

 
Consideration by the State Board has been scheduled for the October 22, 2019, State Board 
Meeting. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding your application, please contact our office at (217) 
782-3516 or TTY (800) 547-0466 for hearing impaired only. 
  
    Sincerely, 

     
    Courtney Avery 
    Administrator  


